
	 	 	 News update for praying friends January 16th 2024


A big thank you for being part of the prayer life of helper.  I am hoping 


We are happy and relieved to announce that due to the prayers and generosity of our supporters 
and the help of Friends of helper in UK, The Lord has blessed us in receiving our largest monthly 
financial transfer. This was necessary as you will see! The Work Party Students were all joining in 
with the praying, too, as this was a big ask.


This is the current state of play:


University	 	 	      3

Teacher Training	 	      2

‘A’Levels	 	 	      7

‘O’ Levels    in Forms 1-4          37

Gov Primary 	 	 	      5

Sunshine Tuition Ctr 	 	    34 

(expecting a further 10 starting in the ‘Chekechea’ (Pre-School) in shortly	          

Vocational Training	                  3


med

Appendix Mama Zuhura 52 to Matyazo Hospital as the Baptist/District Hosp is very expensive.


Uria’s cancer check up in Mwanza’s Regional Hosp, Bugando, is imminent.  




Here’s Ben in the NW of Tz, nearly in Uganda at 
the Sugar Estates, getting some work 
experience with a real company. After two 
months and a good sign off, he goes back to 
Dar to the college for his Certificate and Car 
Lincense.


Avida has tests at Sokione University and asks 
for prayer. Ishimwe and Geoff at Arusha Inst 


We didn’t see Ishimwe and Geoff at Christmas 
as their uni only gave them 4 days.


But we saw all but one A Level student and Katie 
and Hope from their respective Teacher Training Colleges on Morogo and Dar es Salaam. The 
Secondary students are all in town so they were busy at Work Party Duty together with the 
Primary students.





Here is Hope who is running the 
assembly and  Judith and Mariam 
who are giving The Word and 
translating it, together. They were 
surprisingly good. I was very happy.


Now all students are back at schools 
and colleges, 57 of these boarding in 
other towns. We are happy and 
grateful that Our Gracious Lord 
provided what they needed.  Thanks 

to all of you reading this who also are supporting us. 


God bless you from me and the team, and please pass this on to friends so we can continue to 
grow through you, Andy                                                            https://www.helpertanzania.org/


